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31st March, 2017 

Dear Parents, 

Longer days have finally arrived and April is fast approaching. A great deal has taken place over the last 

six weeks and more is yet to follow! Please read on in order to keep up to date with all of our news. 

Building Work 

As I am sure you have noticed - the builders have arrived. We now have our Reception temporary 

classrooms in place and the classes are getting ready to move. We had a very exciting day on Monday 

when the whole school gathered outside to watch the instillation of one of the units. A roar was heard 

from the children as the 40 ton crane lifted and sited one part of the classroom. The builders were 

delighted to receive three cheers from the crowd. The children are enjoying seeing the builders at work 

and most lunch times a number of them sit on coats and mats to watch their work and the progress of 

the site. Nathan in Year 6 said ‘This is sic Mrs Lyde’ - I am reliably informed that this is a positive comment!! 

PTFA 

Thanks go once again to our amazing PTFA and to all of our parents who support events and help to 

provide exciting experiences for the children and raise funds for the school. The KS1 and 2 Cinema Night 

was another great success last Friday. 

School Council Fund Raising 

This half term Year 3 and Year 6 organised a cake sale in aid of Manchester Childrens’ Hospital.  The 

children raised £95 for this charity and thoroughly enjoyed the event. Thank you if you sent in cakes or if 

you sent in money for your child to purchase a treat on this day. Next half term Reception and Year 1 will 

be organising a Sweet Jar Raffle in aid of Christies Hospital. 

Walking Bus 

We are delighted to announce the start of a new walking bus. We have worked in partnership with 

Waitrose and Trafford Road Safety to agree a location and safe route. The walking bus will meet each 

morning at 8:40 outside the gym on the concreted area to the right of Waitrose and will leave at 8:45 

prompt to make the journey  to school. They will proceed over the pelican crossing, cross Barlow Road 

and then walk down Sinderland Road where they will cross with Adrian, our lovely Lollypop Man. Children 

will be dropped off at their relevant entrance doors. A number of parents have very kindly agreed to 

support this venture and three members of staff will also be escorting the children. Anyone is welcome to 

join the walking bus and parents are able to park in Waitrose car park and escort their child to the 

congregation point each morning. 

Logo and Uniform Launch 

As mentioned in my last newsletter, we will be officially launching our new logo and uniform on our return 

to school in April. Classes will take part in activities based around the new logo and a special assembly is 

planned during the first week back. We will also be launching our new uniform and all parents are invited 

to come into the school hall on Thursday 20th April between 2:45 and 4pm to view it. We hope to have 

the uniform company at this event with costings and details about ordering and purchase. 
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Rascals and Breakfast Club 

Due to the commencement of the building project, Rascals Holiday Club will take place in the Nursery 

over the Easter holiday and will be accessed through the nursery gate. After the Easter break Rascals 

and Breakfast Club will continue to take place in the Dining Hall as usual but access will change to the 

main school office entrance. A bell within the foyer area will ensure that staff are alerted to any arrivals. 

Excellent Effort Book 

The following children have been sent to me this half term for making a special effort with their work or 

because of kind deeds: 

Alfie McK, Zac, Grace H, Joshua B, Ryan D, Jake Y, Georgia-May E-R, Spencer H, Nevaeh W, Aysha M, 

Evan S, Dence C, Nia B-D, Kai T, Shiza J, Aidan K-A, Evie N, Matilda N, Sena E, Freya N, Lewis R, Taylor W, 

Faredah R, Luka T, Kieran C-B, George J, Carrie D, Katy G, Jasmine, Yusuf, Ellie M, Thomas C, Ava A, 

Rayah T, Aiden W, Lily-May W, Alistair B-R, Wasay S, Zoyal T, Jasmine L, Finley T, Lola-Rose B, Dara I, Nico A, 

Ellie Moss. 

Keep up the amazing work! 

Farewell to Miss Curtin 

We wave a fond farewell to Miss Curtin today. We have thanked her in assembly this morning for the time 

she has spent working at our school and wish her every happiness for the future. Mr Almond is really 

looking forward to becoming the new class teacher for Class 3C in April. 

Happy Easter 

Best wishes to all of our families for a happy Easter break. I look forward to seeing you all on our return to 

school on Tuesday 18th April 2017. 

Yours Sincerely 

Mrs K Lyde 

Headteacher 
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Our Achievements Spring 2 Feb-March 2017 

Y1 Little Shakers Concert  

Y2 Recorders Concert 

Y4 Trumpet Concert 

KS1 and 2 Cinema Night 

Y5 Rewind to Easter 

Reverend Scarisbrick Easter Assembly 

Easter Raffle 

Interim Reports to Parents 

Preparation for New Build 

Temporary Classrooms Arrive 

Own Clothes Day 

World Book Day 

Mrs Heys and Mrs Rogers exhibit at the Great science Teach Meet event at Manchester University 

Cake Sale for Manchester Childrens’ Hospital 

Y5 Painting Club 

Lower KS2 Parents Maths Workshop 

EYFS Easter Bonnet Parade and Sing! 

Class Assembly 2S, 2T, 1A, 5R/B, 3H 

PTFA Meetings x2 

Y4 Chester Dewa Centre Trip 

Parents’ Evening 

Parent Questionnaire 

 

Boys team Y6 indoor tournament – winners 

 

Y5/6 Boys league matches - top of league 1 

 

Y5/6 Girls league matches- finished 6th of 17 

 

Y5/6 Girls indoor tournament - semi finalists 

 

Cheerleading club has started 

 

Dodgeball club - 40 children have attended! 
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